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We meet at the Mechanics Facility, 8 School Street, California Gully for a dinner meeting.  

However, as this sometimes changes, please see below for details on the program for coming 

Club meetings and activities. 

 

Dates and duty to Remember 

6th May Bookshop Alison Bacon & Mary Preston 

10th May Club dinner meeting 
 

Bar- Trevor Lock 

Clean – John Gurr & Mick Costello 

12th May Bookshop Jennifer Sanderson & Lynne Cooper 

17th May Club dinner meeting 
 

Bar- John Jones 

Clean- Geoff Adcock & Brian Fitzpatrick 

  

   

  Happy Birthday to you        

  May     2
nd

 Geoff Adcock  (belated) 

   18
th

  Gail Fitzpatrick 

   23
rd

 Jennifer Sanderson 

   30
th

 Lynne Cooper 
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President Geoff’s report - 03/05   

Hi all. 

We welcomed visitors Viv Osborne, Mandy Costello, Colleen Wilson and 

Marg Gallagher, along with our Guest Speaker Geoff Hocking. 

Apologies from John Pearce, Eric Smith, Lindsay Walkington and Tim Watts. 

Many thanks to the helpers at the gunshot breakfast on ANZAC day. It was a 

great community event and greatly appreciated by the RSL. A huge thank 

you to John Jones and Alison Bacon for the terrific work they put into the preparation of last week’s trivia night. 

It was a wonderful success, many thanks to all who helped set up and pack up at the end of the night. Early indications 

suggest that each club will earn around $2000.00. 

2 weeks ago, we staffed the gate at Canterbury Park for the football and netball. We are on again this weekend. It is 

not a hard job; however, it takes a little time, we started about 9.30- 10 am and finished at about 3.30 pm when it was 

½ time. Thanks to Mick Costello for volunteering this weekend. 

We also have carparking at the Stupa on Saturday evening from about 5pm and will require 5 or 6 willing helpers.  

They have hired 3 x light towers to cover some dark spots that were flagged last time, as well as to light the overflow 

parking in the adjacent paddock. And are arranging a fire bin and some firewood to help keep us warm on the night. 

Many thanks to those who offered their assistance. 

District Assembly on Sunday in Melbourne will round off a busy Rotary weekend. 

A very happy birthday to Charlie Cunneen for last Sunday, 79 years young. And to Geoff Adcock who celebrated his 

birthday yesterday. 

Our guest speaker this week was Geoff Hocking. Geoff grew up in 
Golden Square and is a renowned author, artist, sculptor, historian, 

and a legendary storyteller. (As we found out). He lectured in graphic 
design at La Trobe Bendigo and has retired. He also has an association 
with our club as he was very close to his cousin, PP Howard Osborne.  

Geoff spoke about the naming of Bendigo and the man that Bendigo 

was named after. Born18 Oct 1811 in Nottingham, England. Died 23 

Aug 1880 at Beeston, England. William Abednego Thompson, also 

known as Bendigo Thompson, was an English bare-knuckle boxer 

who won the heavyweight championship of England from James 

Burke on 12 February 1839. He was obviously an extremely popular 

person and was not afraid to show off his pugilistic skills to anyone 

that annoyed him, he also really enjoyed a drink. These two skills led 

him into plenty of trouble with the law. Geoff told us how he 

eventually “found Jesus “, but still would belt up any troublemakers. 

Geoff has travelled to Nottingham and was 

amazed at the memorabilia that is in the town recognising Bendigo Thompson. His grave is in 

the centre of town and there is even a Bendigo hotel. He was given a wealth of printed 

information when he enquired after Bendigo at the Nottingham tourist information centre. 

Geoff told us that there was almost a tribute to Bendigo Thompson in Bendigo however it was 

blocked by an individual on two occasions. He is hopeful that someday a tribute will 

eventually be displayed in the town that was named after him.   

A very informative and enjoyable night. 

Until next week stay safe. 

Geoff Gallagher 



 CLUB HAPPENINGS 

What a success for many reasons! 

Lots of fun and fellowship from all involved 

Eaglehawk and Bendigo South Rotary Clubs and well as friends and guests.  Thanks need to 

go to all involved in the wonderful night and the Trivia hosts were just great as always.  We 

also made some much needed funds for various projects that both clubs support. 

 

 

Our ‘dancing queen’ Alison did the 

Nutbush like a professional !! 

 

 

 

Heads or tails?  

 

 

 

 

 

We had 17 tables of 

excited participants.  

What a fun night we all 

had ! 

 

 



Youth Report from Lynne 

Our quarterly youth cluster meeting was held on May 2 at the Bendigo Club with Michael Pearson, Joy 
Bruce, Charlie Bovalino, Stewart Annan, Glenn Madden and myself. So, we had all 5 Bendigo clubs 
represented and a report from Rochester. Lots of news to report when the minutes can be sent on to you 
all.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These two letters of thanks from our RYPEN students are what makes the work of the 

Eaglehawk Rotary Club come alive for our members.  It really is our pleasure to support 

such great kids that not only represent our club but their school as well.  Well done boys!! 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates to Remember 

  
May 
7th District Assembly 
17th  Board Meeting 
21st Bunnings BBQ 

 

 

 

 



The Melbourne Convention – May 2027 

It’s coming soon!! 

 

 

 

 

END POLIO NOW WALK 

Rotary International Convention, 26 May 2023 

 
 

Melbourne is renowned for its beautiful parks, gardens and walking trails. Join us on the afternoon of Friday 26 May to 

enjoy an easy walk from Federation Square, in the centre of the city, along beautiful St Kilda Road, past many city 

landmarks, to the Rotary Peace Park.  

The 2.5 km (1.5 mile) Walk will enable us to raise awareness of Rotary’s number one humanitarian priority – the global 

eradication of poliomyelitis. Don’t forget to bring your red End Polio Now shirt. Photo opportunities will abound. 

In the Peace Park you will find trees dedicated to more than 50 distinguished Rotarians, including many world 

presidents. The first tree in the park was planted by Paul Harris in 1935. Four Peace Bells will be unveiled in the park 

during the 2023 Rotary International Convention, and they will serve as the convention’s legacy to Melbourne. This 

initiative is supported by the City of Melbourne, Rotary International and the Royal Botanic Gardens. 

At the end of the walk, you will be able to explore the Peace Park, wander through the beautiful Royal Botanical 

Gardens or relax in one of the adjacent cafes and bars. 

The walk is open to non-Rotarians, as well as Rotarians, and to people not registered for the convention as well as well 

as those who are registered. It will be a great way to meet some of our overseas visitors. However, pre-registration for 

the walk is a requirement. 

 



Don’t forget to write this date in your diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are going on a bus trip…….. 

Hopefully to have lots of fun!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 



In line with Rotary's focus on the environment, below is an excellent overview of how to 

maximise the recycling options in City of Greater Bendigo.        

 


